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Greetings Quilters, 
 
I'm keeping Katie from sending the Newsletter, so this is a short note and I will do better next month. 
 
The class that Janet taught on the Twister Table runner was a lot of fun, and we had a great turn out. 
I came home and worked on mine almost got it finished. 
 
Hope that everyone is looking forward to the Field Trip to Trenton Florida on March 16th.  
If anyone has suggestions for other outings please let me know. You can present your suggestions at the Board 
Meeting 
the 2nd Wednesday of the month. That is at 9:30 am during the Sit and Sew. 
 
If you haven't renewed your Guild Membership, please do. 
 
Cora found enough completed Quilts in storage to compete the requirements for the Highway Patrol,and 
Sherrianna 
found Quilts that could could be used for the donations to the Women's Center and to Hospice. 
Joan Majors delivered the table runners and Quilt to Ageing Matters in Cocoa for their fund raiser. 
Thank You Cora, Joan and Sherrianna. 
 
I dropped off the items at Vitas, they were very happy to get them. Liz in the Titusville office said it was like 
Christmas in March. 
 
Thank You everyone for your support of this Guild. 
Laura 
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Space Coast Quilters Guild, Inc. General Meeting, February 20, 2019 
 

The General Meeting was called to order by President Laura Grimsley at 9:30 a.m.  Meeting was 

recorded.  Members and guests recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  Motion to approve minutes 

from January meeting was made by Judy Wetherbee, seconded by Joyce Tesdall and motion was 

approved. 

 

Membership Chair:  Nita Eggars reported 38 members and 2 guests were in attendance and $55 

was collected for Church food bank.  Reminder to members that dues for continuing members of 

$15 are payable until February 28.  Initiation fee for new members is $25 and newsletter mailing 

fee is $5. 

 

Treasurer:  Connie Duff provided Profit and Loss/Balance Sheet information as of January 

2019. 

 

President’s Notes:  Halloween Quilt made by Nancy Smith will be Guild Opportunity Drawing 

with tickets $1 for one or $5 for 6 tickets.  Karen Sue will demonstrate Ice Dyeing Material 

immediately following the meeting.   

 

1st Vice President:  Sharon Hollenback reported the Saturday, March 16 Trenton Florida bus 

trip.  Reminder:  No cost to members, Guest cost $5.  Laura will contact Moonlighters, and 

Rockets Quilt groups for interested persons.  If you signed up and are unable to attend contact 

Sharon Hollenback at 321-750-2565.   Bus leaves Titusville Home Depot promptly at 7:30 a.m.  

Attendees should be there no later than 7:00 a.m.  There are Food Trucks and a restaurant for 

lunch.  This a one day only outside show.   Sharon is requesting 3 or 4 people to provide cookies 

for the trip.  If you are interested, contact Sharon. 

 

Class:  March 6, Janet Romer will be teaching Twister table runner class.  Janet will be at the 

Wednesday morning group at First Baptist Church for need help cutting 5” squares.  Sign Up 

sheet available at front table. 

 

Block of the Month (BOM):  Janet Romer 4 1/2” square triangles.  November BOM (polka 

dots) had incomplete instructions.  Janet requested they be brought back to her. 

 

Outreach:   President Grimsley and Joyce Tesdall met with American Legion Auxiliary.  

Attendees were very attentive, appreciative, and asked many questions.  President Grimsley will 

take a comfort quilt to Katherine Mercer presently in Royal Oaks.  Sunshine Cards were also 

sent to Katherine Mercer and Nancy Smith. 

 

Basket Drawing:  Sherrianne Larson drew numbers for Ellen Herring and Sylvia Cote’. 

 

President Grimsley reported to attendees that the Guild has many quilt tops in storage.  Evelyn 

Walker had made king size quilts.  Cora Postlethwait cut and made 4 quilts from 2 king sized and 

car carriers.   

 



Donation Requests and Points of Contact:  Aging Matters has requested a donation for their 

annual spring fundraising event.  Guild providing a table runner and 2 table toppers.  Table 

runner was hand quilted, begun by Evelyn Walker and Cora Postlethwait hand quilted and 

completed. 

 

Joan will contact Aging Matters, Cindy Gooden will contact BETA to learn their quilt needs.   

 

Fat Quarters:  Katie Martin received 6 sets of yellow which were won by Connie Duff, Gay 

Van Vorst and Doris Andera.   

     

Correspondence:  Thank You notes were received from: Denny Bell and daughter, Kim.  Jessica 

Gaudi delivered a comfort quilt for them.  Karen, Secretary for St. Gabriel’s Church, for her 

Christmas lap quilt, and Jo Charvet for her happy birthday wishes from the Guild members. 

 

Birthdays:  Karen Lee, Juanita Couch, Sylvia Cote’, Joan Fachetti, Donna Baldwin, and Connie 

Duff.  Members joined together and sang the Birthday Song. 

 

Cindy Gooden informed members of American Sewing Guild fabric sale on Saturday, February 

23,  from 1-3 p.m. at Holy Spirit Catholic Church Recreation Hall on Holder Road in Mims. 

 

Refreshments:  Thank you Andie Claudius and members:  Cora, Ellen, Katie, and Sherrianne 

who brought refreshments for today’s meeting. 

 

Karen Sue Lynch looked through Guild Fabric and came up with a block, which she asked 

several  members to complete.  Completed block must be 12 1/2”.  Karen Sue volunteered to 

make a quilt from completed blocks. 

 

Show and Tell: President Grimsley’s class created string purses/ hats displayed by:  Laura 

Grimsley, Mona Margetts, Janet Romer, Kathey Swank, Katie Martin, and Connie Duff.  Quilt 

creations by Doris Andera, Sherrianne Larson, Karen Martin, Janet Romer, Judith Riddle and 

Karen Lee. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 10:28 a.m.      Minutes submitted by Helen (Cindy) 

Gooden 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

2019 Fat Quarters 

March – Yellow    August – Polka Dots 

April – Pink    September – Orange 

May – Purple    October – Brown 

June – Blue    November – Any Holiday Print 

July – No Drawing   December – No Drawing 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

No cost to members, Guest cost $5.  If you signed up and are unable to attend contact Sharon 

Hollenback at 321-750-2565.    

 

*Bus leaves Titusville Home Depot promptly at 7:30 a.m.  Attendees should be there no later 

than 7:00 a.m.  There are Food Trucks and a restaurant for lunch.  This a one day only outside 

show.    
 

 

 

Trenton Florida Bus Trip 

Saturday March 16th @7:30 AM 



 

Leather Lift Chair – Free to Good Home 
Nancy Smith needs to get rid of a Leather Lift Chair. Pick-Up is required. Please contact her via 

cell phone text message if interested. 321-269-4393 

 

 

 

 

 

Helping Hands 

Laura Grimsley Long Arm Quilting 321-501-0679 

Candi Madison Long Arm Quilting 321-265-1999 

Karen Lee Long Arm Quilting 321-720-1584 

Rose Palek Binding   321-267-7513 

Janet Romer Labeling  321-269-4009 

 

 

 



March Birthdays 
Brenda Smith March 1st 

Judith Riddle March 6th 

Pamela Powers March 12th 

Rose Palek March 13th 

Denny Bell March 17th 

Carol Hall March 25th 

Nancy Rader March 28th 

 

 

 

 

 

Reminders 
 Still need blocks turned in for Block of the Month from November and January. February blocks are due 
March 20th at the meeting.  

 

Make sure you are signed up for the Bus Trip to Trenton Florida! All questions please reach out to Sharon 

Hollenback at 321-750-2565  

 

Original Sewing and Quilt Expo March 14, 15 & 16 2019 

Lakeland FL   Sewingexpo.com  800.699.6309 

 

Gainesville Tree City Quilters May 3rd and 4th 2019 

 

 

 

 

 



March Schedule 
12th Am Group 9am (G) 

        PM Group 6pm(B) 

13th Sit N Sew 9am (B) 

        Board Meeting 9:30am (B) 

16th Trenton Bus Trip 7:30 am 

17th St Patrick’s Day 

19th Am Group 9am (G) 

        PM Group 6pm(B) 

20th Meeting 9:30am (B) 

26th AM Group 9am (G) 

       PM Group 6pm (B) 

27th Sit N Sew 9am (B) 

Symbols: (B) First Baptist Church 

(G) St. Gabriel’s Church 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Us  
 

Editor: Katie Martin Phone 513-293-1639  Email  Kiki989515@aol.com 

Guild Mailing Address  P.O. Box 2996  Titusville, FL 32781-2996 
 

 


